
Weston Parks & Recreation Commission Meeting
[bookmark: _GoBack]Approved  Minutes
Monday, February 8, 2021
7:30 P.M.

Via Dial In and Online Web Meeting
Official actions of the commission in these minutes are indicated by underlining.

The Weston Parks and Recreation Commission (WPRC) held its regular monthly meeting on Monday February 8, 2021 via dial in and online web meeting. Commissioners present: Eric Albert, Ed Bello, Carl Bernstein, Kirby Brendsel, Mark Crowley, and Elizabeth Pocsik.  Also present were: Dave Ungar (Director Parks & Recreation), Joe Parciasepe (Parks & Recreation Program Director), and Lynn Stevens (Parks & Recreation Aquatic Director), as well as Roneil Icatar and Jacob Makmale representing Weston Little League.  Chairman Crowley called the meeting to order at 7:33 p.m.
1) There was a motion to approve the minutes of the regular monthly Commission meetings on November 9, 2020 and December 14, 2020 by Vice Chairwoman Pocsik that was seconded by Commissioner Albert.  Motion was approved.  For: 5 / Against: 0.
2) Public Forum: None
3) Unfinished Business
a) Other Unfinished Business: None
4) Reports of standing committees and resulting motions:
a) Administrative Committee (Mr. Crowley and Dave Ungar - Director Parks & Recreation):
i) 2021-2022 Parks & Recreation proposed operating and capital budget.  
(1) Operating budget remains consistent. Pending presentation to the Weston Board of Selectmen on Tuesday, February 23 for their review.  
(2) Exception is deferral of one capital request for grouting and caulking for one year.    
b) Aquatics Committee (Ms. Pocsik): 
i) Weston Swim Club Head Coach and President have engaged with Vice-Chairwoman Pocsik and the Director of Parks & Recreation, Dave Ungar, on problems regarding COVID, as when any issues arise related to COVID at Weston Schools, the swim teams are impacted and unable to utilize the pool, regardless of tracing results (i.e., if school is closed, pool is closed).  
ii) WPRC does not have authority on this issue.
iii) There is a potential that the WPRC can encourage the discussion between Weston and the School Board.   
iv) WPRC did discuss options and plans around future engagement with new School Superintendants, from an educational perspective to ensure successful alignment.  This engagement would include the use of tools such as the MOU from 2017, as well as having the President of the Weston Swim Club Board come and discuss the issue with the WRPC.
v) Commissioner Bernstein also volunteered to discuss with First Selectman Spaulding during a meeting with him on other topics within a few weeks.  Vice Chairwoman Pocsik to call Commissioner Bernstein to provide background and support details.    
c) Fields Committee (Mr. Bernstein & Mr. Schramm): None
d) Programs Committee (Mr. Albert and Dave Ungar - Director Parks & Recreation)
i) Program Supervisor programming report Spring Proposal presented by Joe Parciasepe (Parks & Recreation Program Director).
(1) Considering COVID and weather impacts in plan for Spring, including planning for access to programs conducted outdoors with smaller numbers, and accommodations for other aspects, including wearing masks, segregation during water breaks, etc…, as well as other possibilities such as an 80 / 20 split in having some programs outside, and then inside in the gym if needed.  This builds on precautions already in place, such as the utilization of Weston Public School staff for the programs who are already interacting with the children regardless at school.  
(2) Mr. Parciasepe has reached out to the Superintendent of Weston Public Schools and the Board of Education on this, and endeavoring for additional updates, but has not been able yet to make actual contact and engagement on this.
(3) Initial brainstorming and potential scenario analysis has already begun around possibilities for camps in the Summer.   
e) Parks Committee (Mr. Bernstein): None
5) New Business:
a) Weston Little League field renovation proposal and update on sponsorship changes.
i) Representatives from Weston Little League provided an update on the move to alignment with the Cal Ripken program for applicable teams within the Weston Baseball and Softball Program.  
ii) In 2020, one field was updated to a 50 / 70 field.  Now there are more children playing where it would be beneficial to have another field converted to 50 / 70.  
(1) Ages 11 and 12, as well as traveling will now be playing on 50 / 70 which is a larger population, which is driving the ask for the change to a conversion for another field conversion at Bisceglie Park, perhaps specifically fields B2 or B3.  	
(a) The conversion includes the potential to include new mound construction as well as other updates.  
(b) Initial work to complete during the conversion, other than the irrigation, is estimated to take a week after the initial start date (which could take place in April when the ground is ready).  It is not anticipated to have to replace sod on this installation.
(c) Weston Baseball and Softball would cover the cost on these conversions as per the previous conversion of B1.  There is no anticipated impact to WPRC relating to the cost for this installation.
(2) Commissioner Albert made a motion to approve the request to convert either B2 or B3 to a 50 / 70 field at the cost of Weston Baseball and Softball, that was seconded by Vice Chairwoman Pocsik.  Motion was approved.  For: 6 / Against: 0.  
b) Election of Officers
i) Commissioner Albert made a motion to re-appoint Commissioner Crowley as Chairman.
ii) Commissioner Crowley made a motion to re-appoint Commissioner Pocsik at Vice Chairwoman.
iii) Commissioner Crowley made a motion to re-appoint Commissioner Brendsel as Secretary.  
iv) Commissioner Albert motioned for entire slate for one year, which was seconded by Commissioner Bello.  Motion was approved.  For: 6 / Against: 0.  
c) Setting of Meeting Dates for 2021
i) Dave Ungar (Director Parks & Recreation) sent through dates for planning on upcoming meetings and asked for review and identification of any issues, with some adjustments made to normal scheduling due to Holidays.  
6) Correspondence: None
7) Announcements, remarks for the good of the order: None
8) Setting of continuation date if necessary and adjournment
a) Motion to adjourn was made by Commissioner Crowley and and seconded by Commissioner Brendsel.  Motion was approved. For: 6 / Against: 0.
Meeting was adjourned at 8:42 pm.
Respectfully Submitted,
Kirby Brendsel, 
Commissioner and Secretary, Weston Parks and Recreation Committee
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